
       

Bienvenue – Welcome   
 

Dear Laronde Families, 

We want to welcome all of our new and returning students and families to the 
2021-22 school year!  

We are very excited to meet and see all of you on September 7th. We can’t 
wait to see our students and hear their stories of their summer break.         
Although school has seen different formats and guidelines since March 2020, 
we are hoping for a more typical school year going forward.  

In this newsletter we are going to outline what this start up will look like for 
our staff, students and families and some of the guidelines (page 4 & 5). 

 If you have any questions please contact us via email at 
laronde@surreyschools.ca or call us at 604-536-1626. 

 

                 1880 Laronde Drive, Surrey, BC V4A 9S4     Ph : (604) 536-1626    Fax :(604) 536-4829 

 École Élémentaire Laronde  

Around Laronde – September 1, 2021 



FIRST DAY PROCEDURES: 

 

Tuesday September 7, 2021 All students in grades 1-7 attend 
from 10:00 am – 11:00 am  

Each grade will have two line-up cones. One cone for family last 
names A-K and one cone for family names for L-Z.  Please have 
your child line up behind the appropriate cone.  

See attached map for where to line up. Please try to maintain some distance between       
yourself and others. 

 

Kindergarten families please follow the gradual entry timetable that was sent to you via 
email.  Group A 10:00 am—10:30 am  Group B 10:35—11:05 am  

 

Parents can pick up their children from the same area where they dropped them off or by 
the cones where they lined up in the morning. 

 

Teachers will let students know what basic school supplies to bring for the week.  

 

SECOND DAY OF SCHOOL: 

All students in grades 1- 7 will attend full time starting Wednesday, September 8, 2021 

Start time 8:35 (first bell) 

End Time 2:40 (last bell) 

 

Please line up in the same spots as the first day of school – same cones and same areas. 

Please remember to send your child with a water bottle, snack and lunch. 

 

Other Information:  
We are awaiting further information/details from the district about : 

Extracurricular activities  

Field studies  

Presentations/Presenters 

Sports team  

(although these do sound like they will occur from what we have read) 

 



DROP OFF and PICK UP AREAS ARE THE SAME FOR SEPTEMBER 7th and 8th  

REMINDER TO ALL PARENTS AND STUDENTS WE STILL NEED TO PHYSCIALLY DISTANCE.   

     KINDERGARTEN           Grade 5  

         

      GRADE 1            Grade 6 

 
       GRADE 2             Grade 7   

 
GRADE 3 

 
 GRADE 4 

  

   

  Drop off and Pick up locations for September 2021  
THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION AND UNDERSTANDING 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



COVID 19 – Communicable Disease Plan Guidelines 
 

 Daily health check (attached) – please ensure that you complete the health check every day for your 
child(ren) and yourselves before coming onto school district property 

Health check online: https://www.k12dailycheck.gov.bc.ca/healthcheck?execution=e1s1 

     Health check APP:  

 

 Download the BC COVID-19 App 

Updates, critical alerts, self-assessment tool, and resources from public health 

 

 

 

 Access the same information on your browser* 

* Please note that while the website can be viewed on mobile or desktop devices, this                
experience will not offer the same level of personalization as downloading the app. 

 
 

 Access the Self-Assessment Tool 

     This online tool will determine whether you may need further assessment or testing for 

COVID-19.   Available in English, Français, 中文(繁體), ਪੰਜਾਬੀ, 한국어, हिन्दी, فارا,اااعاااةا ا ا ا ا   اعاااTagalog, 

and Tiếng Viết. 

 

https://www.k12dailycheck.gov.bc.ca/healthcheck?execution=e1s1
https://apps.apple.com/ca/app/BC-COVID-19-Support/id1502907052
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=ca.bc.gov.health.hlbc.COVID19


Students and staff who become sick at school 

 If a student or staff member develops symptoms at school: 

-  They will be given a mask and separated from their classmates or colleagues. 
    separated children will be supervised and cared for 
-  The student's parent or guardian will be contacted, and asked to have their child picked up as soon   

as possible (We know this can be challenging for parents/guardians who work and we encourage you 
to make plans with family and friends now for the possibility of one of your children being sick and    
unable to attend school.) 

-   Staff will be asked to go home as soon as possible 
-   Custodial staff will clean and disinfect the areas the person used 
     Health check online: https://www.k12dailycheck.gov.bc.ca/healthcheck?execution=e1s1 

 

 All students in grades 4- 12 and all adults must wear a mask indoors at all times except when eating, 
drinking or participating in very strenuous physical activity (please note that most PE activities are   
typically not considered very strenuous and teachers will take students outdoors as much as possible) 

 

 We will have all students and staff sanitize or wash their hands at the following times:  

 

 

 

 We will attempt to maximize space between students by spacing out desks/tables and being 
mindful when doing group work and activities. 

 We will limit and keep track of the number of visitors coming in and out of the school. Please  
call or email before coming into the school.   

 

 

When Student Should Perform 

Hand Hygiene: 

When Staff Should Perform Hand Hygiene: 

When they arrive at school. 

Before and after any breaks (e.g., recess, lunch). 

Before and after eating and drinking (excluding 

drinks kept at a student's desk or locker). 

Before and after using an indoor learning space        

used by multiple classes with shared equip-

ment. 

After using the toilet. 

After sneezing or coughing into hands (students 
should be coughing into their elbow). 

Whenever hands are visibly dirty. 

When they arrive at school. 

Before and after any breaks(e.g. recess, lunch). 

Before and after eating and drinking. 

Before and after handling food or assisting students with eating. 

Before and after giving medication to a student                    or self. 

After using the toilet. 

After contact with body fluids (i.e., runny noses, spit, vomit, blood). 

After cleaning tasks. 

After removing gloves. 

After handling garbage. 

Whenever hands are visibly dirty. 

https://www.k12dailycheck.gov.bc.ca/healthcheck?execution=e1s1

